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Our School Prayer

This is our school, let peace be
found here.
Let the rooms be full of
happiness.
Let love abide here,
love for one another,
love for God.
Let us remember that as many
hands build a house
SO many hearts make a
school.

Amen
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Dear Parents and Carers,

Well, we made it through the sweltering heat of June but [ suppose we must
not complain and instead, we should be glad for all the sunshine we have had
this term so far. Although I have to say, that the sunshine didn't really make an
appearance for our Sports Day earlier this month! I t must have been the first
Sports Day where I saw parents sitting wrapped in blankets, and children and
staff running with jackets on to protect themselves from the bitter wind! Still a
brilliant time was had by all at Hurst Avenue and St Ann's House were the proud
overall winners. Many thanks to Mr Prescott and Miss Rees, our PE Leads for
organising it and to all our other volunteers who helped make it so successful.
We have had lots of trips out this term and it is always great to see how many
parents volunteer to help out. Without their support the trips just wouldn't be
able to go ahead, so a big thank-you to those of you who have given up your
time so generously.

Those of you fortunate enough to have a child in Year 6 will have been treated
to our wonderful production of Beauty and the Beast. Once again Year 6 didn't
disappoint and produced a fantastic feast for our eyes and ears. There were
clever sets and lavish costumes, but the real stars of the show were our talented
children. They danced, sang and acted their hearts out, sometimes doing all
three at once! It truly was a show of West End proportions and an amazing feat
for the staff to put together in only three weeks! The key to it all was teamwork,
whether throughout the auditions and rehearsals, or on the performance nights
themselves — everyone helped out, so our thanks to all of them.

This term our Year 3 children celebrated their First Holy Communion. As
children receive this Sacrament in their own parish, we had a special
celebration Mass in school, led by Fr Pat and Fr Ugo. It was another opportunity
for children to wear their special outfits again. Please remember that if you have
a child in Year Two currently you will need to join your parish programme for
First Holy Communion.

Sadly we heard about the Grenfell Tower disaster this month and we continue
to keep those affected by the tragedy in our prayers. It was touching to see how
generous our school community was on our non-uniform fundraiser. We raised
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£968.61 in total which will be put to good use to support those who are now
homeless after the fire.

In other fundraising news, our Kafunjo appeal is going from strength to
strength! The most recent total was £1,401.87. Make sure you read the article in
this month's newsletter showing what it has been spent on so far. Again, many
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